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MCL Consulting is a UK-based multi-disciplinary environmental consultancy. We provide professional scientific 
advice, support and services to a diverse range of clients in the public and private sectors, and actively support the 
development of scientific knowledge in our specialisms within the UK. This message may contain confidential 
information and is intended for the recipient/s only. MCL Consulting does not accept liability for any errors, viruses or 
omissions in this message or any associated attachment which have arisen during transmission. 
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From: Schultz, Weronika [mailto:Weronika.Schultz@camden.gov.uk]  
Sent: 26 May 2014 17:57 
To: 'Frank Macfarlane'; Litherland, Jenna 
Cc: gbrooks@ohmg.com 
Subject: RE: Remediation Strategy / West End Square (2011/6129/P) 
 
Frank, 
  
We can only fully discharge condition 9 upon a receipt of the verification report. However, it 
doesn’t mean that the works cannot commence. The developer is not constrained by partial 
discharge of condition 9 and can commence works (providing all other pre-commencement 
planning conditions are fulfilled) as it would normally be expected that some level of  works must 
start to facilitate the remediation.  
  
Hope this clarification addresses your concerns.  
  
Kind regards, 
  
Weronika  
  
Weronika Schultz 
Environmental Health Officer LAPPC (Industrial Installations) 
 
Telephone: 020 7974 2794 

From: Frank Macfarlane [mailto:frank.macfarlane@mclorinanconsulting.com]  
Sent: 20 May 2014 12:32 
To: Schultz, Weronika 
Cc: gbrooks@ohmg.com 
Subject: Remediation Strategy / West End Square (2011/6129/P) 
  
Dear Weronika / Jenna, 
  
Further to acceptance of the proposed Remediation Strategy, would it be possible to have planning condition NO 9 
discharged from the planning permission? I have attached a copy of the most recent planning permission. 
  
As required, we will prepare and submit the Validation reports as these are produced during the phases of the site 
work. 
  
Regards 
Frank Macfarlane 
  
From: Schultz, Weronika [mailto:Weronika.Schultz@camden.gov.uk]  
Sent: 04 May 2014 13:14 
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To: 'Frank Macfarlane' 
Subject: RE: Remediation Strategy / West End Square 
  
Dear Frank, 
  
I have reviewed the report and have no adverse comments regarding the remediation proposal. In 
due course I shall await the verification report. 
  
Kind Regards, 
  
Weronika  
  
Weronika Schultz 
Environmental Health Officer LAPPC (Industrial Installations) 
 
Telephone: 020 7974 2794 

From: Frank Macfarlane [mailto:frank.macfarlane@mclorinanconsulting.com]  
Sent: 18 April 2014 14:03 
To: Schultz, Weronika 
Cc: gbrooks@ohmg.com 
Subject: Remediation Strategy / West End Square 
  
Dear Weronika, 
  
WEST END SQUARE, 187-199 WEST END LANE, LONDON NW62LJ, APPLICATION NO. 2011/6129/P 
  
Further to our recent telephone conversation, please find attached a detailed Remediation Strategy in 
relation to the above mentioned planning application / site. 
  
If you require any further information or wish to discuss our proposals please do not hesitate to contact me 
at the office. 
  
Regards,  
Frank Macfarlane BSc MSc 
Senior Environmental Scientist 
Belfast Office 
Unit 5, Forty Eight North 
Duncrue Street, Belfast, BT3 9BJ 
Tel: +44 (0) 28 9074 7766 
Fax: +44 (0) 28 9095 0851 
Mob: +44 (0) 7979 614 720  
www.mclorinanconsulting.com  
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